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Behavioral Health Partnership Oversight Council
DMHAS Advisory Committee
Legislative Office Building Room 3000, Hartford CT 06106

(860) 240-0321     Info Line (860) 240-8329     FAX (860) 240-5306

www.cga.ct.gov/ph/BHPOC

Co-Chairs:  Heather Gates & Alicia Woodsby
Meeting Summary: July 8, 2010
Next meeting: August 12, 2010 at 2 PM
Location: Connecticut Community Providers Association (CCPA), 35 Cold Springs Road, Suite 522, Rocky Hill, CT 06067

Present: Heather Gates (Co-Chair), Alicia Woodsby (Co-Chair), Thomas Burr, Jennifer Gross, Jan Van Tassel, Mark Schaefer (DSS), Paul DiLeo (DMHAS), John Heneby, Bill Halsey, Phil Wyzik, Uma Bhan, Barry Kasdan, Debbie O’Coin, Roberta Cook, Marilyn Cormack, Jull Benson, Scott McWilliams, Kim Beauregard, Marshall Gaines, Denise Keane, Linda Mastrianni, Nic Scibelli, George Robert Eason, Hal Gibber, Llonia Gordon, Susan Beauregard, Leanne Dillian, Emily Reynolds, Doreen Del Bianco, Hilary Felton-Reid, Susan Halpin, Matt Salner, and Marlene Kurban.
Heather Gates started the meeting shortly after 2 PM, and began with introductions from those in attendance. Heather introduced her co-chair, Alicia Woodsby, and explained that this is the first meeting of this newly established subcommittee. 
Purpose of Committee and relationship to the Council. Heather provided background on the Behavioral Health Partnership and its history. She explained that the Behavioral Health Partnership is a model operating in Connecticut since 2006. It serves as a redesign of the behavioral health service delivery system for low-income parents and children. She highlighted some of the major goals of the BHP, including the reduction of unnecessary admissions and lengths of stay in hospitals and residential treatment facilities and an increase in the availability of outpatient services. Heather described the structure of the Council and the multiple subcommittees, including Provider Advisory, Quality, DCF Advisory, Coordination of Care, and Operations. Similar to the DCF Advisory, the DMHAS Advisory subcommittee is expected to primarily focus on system design issues, i.e. gaps and barriers to services, service delivery, and Medicaid and DMHAS integration issues.

Next Phase and inclusion of DMHAS. The Department of Mental Health and Addiction Services is joining the Behavioral Health Partnership (BHP) which is a partnership between social services, the children’s systems, and an administrative services organization (i.e. Value Options) that approves services and coordinates care. DMHAS is now coming into that partnership, so anyone who is on Medicaid in the adult DMHAS system will have their services coordinated under the BHP.  DMHAS will contract with an administrative organization to approve and manage the services.  
DMHAS and DSS Updates. Paul DiLeo, DMHAS Chief Operating Officer, described his role as DMHAS liaison to the subcommittee and gave a report on the status of the process of contracting with and an administrative services organization (ASO). The Request for Proposals (RFP) has been released and is available on the DMHAS website. The bidder’s conference will be Friday, August 16th. The Q&A from the bidder’s conference will also be available on the DMHAS website. The bids are due on August 30, 2010. Paul further briefed the group on the General Assistance (GA) conversion to Medicaid and distributed a draft implementation plan with frequently asked questions. 

Mark Schaefer, DSS Medicaid Director, described the big picture regarding the restructuring of Medicaid, and the costs savings associated with the change. He gave a brief status report on the transition of Medicaid fee-for-service for those who are “aged, blind, and disabled” (also known as Title 19) to a non-risk managed care arrangement. There are several factors that need to be determined before the Department can move forward with the RFP process, including the question of whether the RFP needs to be revised to reflect some of the federal health care reform opportunities and opportunities for increased federal funding. 

Alicia Woodsby highlighted the goals of the BHP directly from the legislation. She noted that the overall goal is to increase access to quality behavioral health services. Alicia offered to provide the legislation and a summary of the Public Act to the group via the email distribution list. 

Membership of the Committee and Communication. Heather noted that the meetings are open to the public and anyone who wishes to participate. A distribution list will be generated from the sign-in sheets at the meetings, or folks can email Heather or Alicia directly and asked to be added to the list. Alicia emphasized the need for participation from people receiving services and their family members to assure that the concerns and issues experienced by consumers are brought to the table. The ongoing meeting scheduled was discussed, and it was determined that the subcommittee would meet on a monthly basis at CVH in Middletown on the second Thursday of the month from 2-3:30 pm.

The next meeting is scheduled for August 12, 2010 at 2 PM. Details on the specific location will be forthcoming.
